
 

 

 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Panorama Readers, 

Welcome to our final 
issue of Panorama for 
2024. 

Looking back over our 
BTCAA Year, we held 
our AGM in March and 
Committee Meetings 
in April, July and 
November at the 
beautiful Castlereagh 
Hotel in the city. As 
always these meetings 
were well attended and productive, followed by a 
lunch at the hotel afterwards which gave us a 
chance to then relax and catch up. BTC Alumni 
are most welcome to join us, both for the AGM and 
Committee Meetings throughout the year. These 
meetings are very rewarding and lots of fun. 
Contact details are included in Panorama.  

Social outings are also held throughout the year 
and you are most welcome to join us on these 
outings in 2025. Please contact me if you would 
like to be sent an invitation to any future events.  

This year two lunch outings were held, one to 
Cockatoo Island and the other to the Wharf Cafe 
and Bar at Manly. Our next AGM will be held at 
the same venue on Friday, March 7th 2025 starting 
at 11.00am and followed by a luncheon 
afterwards. This year we are delighted to have 
Stacey Fish as our Guest Speaker. Stacey who is 
a member of the CSU Alumni Office and 
Advancement Team (Bathurst Campus) has had 
a long involvement with BTCAA, in particular 
supporting the BTC Scholarship Fund through 
fundraising efforts and assisting in identifying a 
suitable student each year to benefit from our 
scholarship. More details of this Luncheon are 
included in Panorama and we would be delighted 
if you are able to join us. 

Our Scholarship Fund is steadily moving towards 
our goal of $84,000 which will enable us to make 
our Scholarship a perpetual one and also allow the 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

annual value of a scholarship to increase from 
$4000 to $5000. Thank you to all the generous 
Alumni who are making this possible. 

 If you have any stories about college days, 
memories of BTC and early years of teaching  we 
would enjoy hearing from you. We love to include 
these interest stories in Panorama.  

Once again, many thanks to our editor Wayne 
Bensley for the excellent excellent job he does 
compiling two editions of Panorama for us every 
year. 

I would also like to thank the Committee for all 
their hard work and support this year. 

In closing I would like to wish you and your family 
a Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy New 
Year in 2025. 

                            --- Carole Sharp (President) 
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PANORAMA 

This magazine is being published a little later than 

usual. This has happened because of a less-than-

well editor experiencing some significant medical 

issues related to a brain surgery that was done 

many years ago. It has created balance issues, 

disorientation, lethargy and multitasking problems 

…. all not so good for a magazine editor. Otherwise  

I am well and still able to carry on. Happy Festive  

season and a safe and healthy New Year (2025) 
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Next year’s 2025 AGM and Luncheon will again 
be held at the Castlereagh Boutique Hotel in 
Castlereagh Street, Sydney. It will be held on 
Friday 7th March 2025. 

 The AGM will be held from 11.00am (arrive 
around 10.30-10.45am) while the Annual 
Luncheon will be held from 12.30pm The 
Luncheon started at 12.30pm in the lovely art deco 
Adam room. 

The Guest Speaker at this Luncheon will be 
Stacey Fish (BA Comms., Hon) from the CSU 
Alumni Office and Advancement Team … and 
someone who has a long and distinguished 
connection with BTC and BTCAA. Please 
consider coming along and sharing what Stacey 
will have to say. 

 

 

 

 

 

+ 2024 BTCAA Scholarship Student Impact   

 

 

 

 

This year’s BTCAA Scholarship recipient, Imogen 

Vanderhel, pictured here with Wayne Bensley 

and Dale Dengate, has had an exceptional year 

with her studies, enabled by the generosity of 

BTCA Scholarship Fund.   

Imogen has finished her first year studying a 
Bachelor of Education (Early Childhood and 
Primary) on the Bathurst campus. Excelling in her 
studies, consistently achieving distinction or high 
distinction grades, Imogen received an Executive 
Dean's Award for Academic Excellence at the end 
of Semester One 

Each of our Charles Sturt Foundation Scholarship 
recipients were asked to provide their year in 
review. Imogen provided the following:  

Challenges:  

My challenges this year were work responsibilities 
and financial obstacles. I currently work two jobs 
whilst studying full-time in order to make ends 
meet. This can be particularly challenging to 
balance. 

How did the scholarship impact your life? 

Being awarded the scholarship enabled me to join 
teams in the university without thinking that I 
should be working instead of enjoying myself. It 
gave me some money that I had to fall back on in 
case of emergencies and allowed me to feel so 
supported in my studies and community. I was 
able to achieve my academic goals this year and 
the only reason I was able to do so is because I 
felt supported and was able to take time away 
from work to study due to the financial help this 
scholarship gave me. 

Thankyou:  

Thank you so much to the Bathurst Teacher's 
College Alumni.  This year I have made so many 
incredible memories and friends, enjoyed the 
university community and reached academic 
goals such as receiving an Executive Dean's 
Award for Academic Excellence, and the only 
reason all this has happened is because as a 
group you believed in me and gave me the power 
to choose to study. I was able to achieve balance 
between study, work and fun this year, and have 
had the most amazing time, which never would've 
been possible if you hadn't given me to support 
and resources to do so. I am so grateful to you all 
in the help you have given me to make my first 
year at uni absolutely amazing. 

 

+ BTCAA Scholarship Fundraising – 
Appeal Goal: $84,000 

The current BTCAA Scholarship Fund is sitting at 
$73,168.  

Thank you to all the generous donors who 
contributed $6,220 in 2024. 

This is only $10,832 off the fund total goal of 
$84,000.  

The distribution from your Charles Sturt 
Foundation corpus Scholarship Fund is 6%. 
Reaching $84,000 will mean the BTCAA 
Scholarship can be increased from the current 
$3,000 ($4,000 for the 2025 year) up towards 
$5,000 annually.  

This increase will make a tremendous difference 
to your student and assist with rising study costs. 

CSU REPORT/UPDATE 

BTCAA AGM & LUNCHEON
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You can donate directly to the Charles Sturt 
University Foundation BTCAA Scholarship Fund 
HERE. 

 

+ Latest THRIVE – Charles Sturt University              
Alumni magazine  

This year’s THRIVE magazine is definitely worth a 
read – featuring BTC in an article ‘Pioneering a 
legacy: Empowering future educators through 
alumni circles of giving’ (page 38-39). 

Thrive magazine showcases how our alumni are 
driving change and leaving their mark - locally and 
internationally.  

Charles Sturt University's alumni prove that 
education and community are powerful forces for 
progress. Together, we are shaping the future of 
regional Australia and making a global impact. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS              

Wishing each of our BTC alumni a very happy, 

healthy, and fun Christmas with your friends and 

family. 

 I am greatly looking forward to assisting you with 
your scholarship, reunions, and campus tours in 
2025.Warmest regards, 

Stacey  

--- Stacey Fish 
        Alumni Office and Advancement Team 
        Charles Sturt University 
        Panorama Ave, Bathurst NSW 2795 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The BTCAA Scholarship is currently open for 
application. Please encourage any of your 
family/descendants who want to study, or who are 
studying, to apply with this link below to apply. 
Applications close 10 Feb. 2025. 

https://www.csu.edu.au/scholarships/scholarships-
grants/findscholarship/foundation/any-year/bathurst-
teachers-college-alumni-scholarship 

• Applications are now open and have a value of 
$4000 (a one off payment). 

• It is available to commencing and continuing 
students 

• Study Mode is On-line, On-campus, Mixed 
mode (on-line and on-campus) 

 

For the Conditions/Preferences see the CSU 
Website -- Scholarships 

 

 

 

As detailed in the President’s Report (Page 1) the 
Social Committee of the BTCAA organises 
several  social outings throughout the year. These 
are not just for BTCAA members but for any BTC 
alumni to attend or in which to participate. 

In the past these outings have been to Woy Woy, 
to Kiama, to Watson’s Bay, to Cronulla RSL and 
the Mosman Club. All were day trips only and 
allowed travel by public transport using your Opal 
Card, so travel is not expensive or stressful. 

The most recent outing was to Cockatoo Island  
(Wareamah) on Thursday 20th June for lunch and 
a look around. 

Another was planned for a luncheon at the 
Wentworth Hotel on the Corso at Manly, but it only 
suited a few so it may be on the agenda again in 
2025. Think about it …. a trip to Circular Quay, a 
ferry to Manly, a short walk along the Corso and a 
good lunch …. than back again. The good part? 
Minimal walking and all on OPAL card!!  
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SOCIAL OUTINGS 

BTCAA SCHOLARSHIP 2025 BTCAA ALUMNI CONTACTS  2024 

President:  Carole Sharp (1960-61) – 
                     email      carosharp30@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Val Woodward (1966-67) – 
             email: vwoodwardbbps@yahoo.com.au 

Treasurer:          Greg Woods (1965-66) –  
                   email:   woodsgreg@yahoo.com.au 

Panorama Editor:  Wayne Bensley (1964-65) -                                              
                          email: wrbensley@hotmail.com 

Database:         Mike Creenaune (1960-61) – 

                     email:  mikecree@iprimus.com.au   

Development Officer– Advancement Office,  

Bathurst Campus:              Stacey Fish 

                                    email:  sfish@csu.edu.au 

 

https://www.csu.edu.au/office/advancement/giving-to-csu/give-now#q2990194_q7=T52006-4915-584-S8510
https://www.csu.edu.au/office/advancement/giving-to-csu/give-now#q2990194_q7=T52006-4915-584-S8510
https://www.csu.edu.au/office/advancement/giving-to-csu/give-now#q2990194_q7=T52006-4915-584-S8510
https://bit.ly/ThriveMagazine2024
https://bit.ly/ThriveMagazine2024
https://www.csu.edu.au/scholarships/scholarships-grants/findscholarship/foundation/any-year/bathurst-teachers-college-alumni-scholarship
https://www.csu.edu.au/scholarships/scholarships-grants/findscholarship/foundation/any-year/bathurst-teachers-college-alumni-scholarship
https://www.csu.edu.au/scholarships/scholarships-grants/findscholarship/foundation/any-year/bathurst-teachers-college-alumni-scholarship
mailto:carosharp30@gmail.com
mailto:vwoodwardbbps@yahoo.com.au
file:///C:/Users/HP%208200/Desktop/Panorama%20%2342%20--2022/woodsgreg@yahoo.com.au
mailto:wrbensley@hotmail.com
mailto:sfish@csu.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I advise attendance and payment preference (@$75.00 pp)  for ________ person/s to attend 
the BTCAA luncheon as detailed above from 12.30pm on Friday 8th March 2024 

Please tick method of payment below:                                                                                          

                            Cash  ……                               Direct Bank Deposit  ….. 

          (Payment on entry to event)                                      (see details below) 

                                                                   BTCAA Bank Account Details:   

                                                                                         Comm. Bank BSB 062-300 A/c # 1013352 

    (Please include your name as the  Reference when depositing directly to the BTCAA Account) 

NAME: __________________________________________________ BTC Years _____________ 

ADDRESS:  _____________________________________________________________________ 

EMAIL:_______________________________________ PHONE CONTACT __________________ 

           (Receipt (if desired)  can be collected at the door on the day of the Luncheon. 

Please advise of any dietary requirements/ allergy issues below:     

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 
           FRIENDSHIP/FELLOWSHIP 
                              Invitation to all BTCAA Committee,  

                                        BTC Alumni and friends 

BTCAA  AGM & 

LUNCHEON 
      on Friday 7th March 2025 

              Guest Speaker 

             Stacey Fish 
                           Bachelor of Communications (Hons)                                
                        Alumni Office and Advancement Team 
                                              CSU Bathurst 

       The Castlereagh Boutique Hotel 
            169-171 Castlereagh Street, SYDNEY 
                   (between Park and Market Sts … closer to Park Street) 

(Just around the corner from the Garigal Metro Station entrance on Park Street) 

  AGM 11.00am to 12 noon  

               Luncheon 12.30 – 3.00pm 
                          (Arrival from 12.15pm) 

      Cost:  $75 p.p. (2 course meal, tea/coffee              

              (Drinks from a PAYG Bar in Room) 

               Please advise attendance by sending the slip below to: 

                               Mr Greg Woods (Treasurer BTCAA) 

                              260 Greville Avenue 

                 SANCTUARY POINT  NSW  2540 

                       (to arrive by Friday 31st January 2025)  
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Towards the end of October, in a very crowded 
Events-in-Bathurst Calendar, there were three 
Reunions staged over the weekend of Friday 25th 
through to Sunday 27th October. 

One was the 1964-65 group celebrating 60 years 
since first starting at BTC. (some pics below). 
Another was the 1968-69 group who were the last 
official BTC group before Mitchell College of 
Advanced Education took over teacher training. 
The third group was the 1969-75 Mitchell College 
Group. 

There were several meetings over the Friday and 
Saturday nights at Panthers, the Knickerbocker, 
the Victoria Hotel and Paddy’s Hotel. On the 
Sunday morning there was a Campus Tour run by 
Stacey Fish, open to all, but mainly the Mitchell 
College group. This tour covered the Founders 
Cottage with its memorabilia display, the Rafters, 
the BTC Common and water display (not working 
though) and the old Cunningham House (ex- 
Women’s Dorm) and the Ponton Theatre … now 
much bigger than it used to be in BTC times. 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, at this point, there is no information 
about upcoming or planned reunions.  

(If there are any planned get-togethers please let 
me know so that they can be included in the 
March-April Winter edition of ‘Panorama’. 

Send details to the editor Wayne Bensley ---
mailto:wrbensley@hotmail.com ) 

 

REUNION UPDATES 

REUNION REPORTS 
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This magazine is the second solely email and 
website version of our long-term ‘Panorama’ 
magazine. The big advantage is that photos and 
pictures are in colour and we are not restricted to 
a multiple-of-4-page publication …. an 8 pager or 
a 12 pager. It can be any size !  In the first digital 
mag earlier this year we have paid tribute to Helen 
Egan, we have shown photos of this year’s 
BTCAA Scholarship recipient, have reproduced 
some old front pages of earlier Panorama 
magazines and have copied relevant parts of an 
Impact report that was published by CSU at the 
end of 2023 and highlighted BTCAA and also 
Helen Egan. I hope you enjoyed this magazine !!  

There was some feedback about not receiving this 
issue (Winter #46) but this intent to go digital and 
email only was communicated in Issues #44 and 
#45 and the move for no mailed out version was 
made with #46. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

                                   

 

 

Many of our recent “Panorama” magazines have 
shared Reunion Events, and stories from many 
about things that may have been of interest to 
readers. This has been also evident through all  
editions of “Panorama” since the originals in 1951.  

However it is also becoming very evident that 
many of our alumni are ageing ….. witness the 
2022 BIG REUNION which celebrated 71 years 
since the birth of Bathurst Teachers College. 
These ‘elders’ (aka Pioneers) were into their late 
eighties and early nineties. 

Just a couple of months back (October) there were 
two BTC groups that held significant reunions 
here in Bathurst … the 1964-65 group celebrating 
60 years since their first year as BTC students in 
1964 and the 1968-69 group who were the last 
official BTC group before BTC was ended. As a 
result the usefulness of a regular “Panorama” 
magazine as a reunions ‘flag’ seems to be waning.  

FYI: “Panorama” is the longest, continuous 
student/alumni magazine of any college or 
university in Australia. The first edition was 
published in 1951, the BTCAA copies were started 
in 2001 and they are still going today … this is  
Magazine #47 (since 2001). 

NOTE TO READERS …….: 

The folded and posted out edition of “Panorama” 
last December (Edition #45 – 2023) was the final 
such copy of the long term magazine that had it’s 
first publication as part of the BTCAA in March 
2001 ( “Panorama” #1). There were earlier mags 
from 1951. 
However it does live on …. but in different forms. 

One form is an email copy sent out to people 
who have their name on the CSU/BTC database. 
It will come to your email account.  Make sure you 
fill in your email address non the back page so 
Mike Creenaune can update our BTCCA email 
recioients list. This will then be also updated on 
the CSU email list). 

The other way of accessing the magazine is 
to  go on-line to Google and  search for  it  by 
typing in the following URL  ……..  

  www.alumni.csu.edu.au>newsletters>btcaa 

 

  https://alumni.csu.edu.au/news-and-   
    events/newsletters/btcaa 

Click on the Bathurst Teachers’ College Alumni 
Association heading to open the list of available 
magazines in this archive. You can then search 
for present and past copies from the list shown. 
This website edition is also the email edition. 

If you want a printed, hard copy you can print one 
out from the email file or from the website file.  

Should you not have a printer ask for help from 
a younger family member, a community library 
person, or someone from a Community Centre or 
Senior Citizens’ Centre if they can do it for you. I 
am sure they will be only to willing to help you out 
… (you can tell them what it’s all about too !) 

 

 

BTCAA ALUMNI CONTACTS  2024 

President:  Carole Sharp (1960-61) – 
                     email      carosharp30@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Val Woodward (1966-67) – 
             email: vwoodwardbbps@yahoo.com.au 

Treasurer:          Greg Woods (1965-66) –  
                   email:   woodsgreg@yahoo.com.au 

Panorama Editor:  Wayne Bensley (1964-65) -                                              
                          email: wrbensley@hotmail.com 

Database:         Mike Creenaune (1960-61) – 

                     email:  mikecree@iprimus.com.au   

Development Officer– Advancement Office,  

Bathurst Campus:              Stacey Fish 

                                    email:  sfish@csu.edu.au 
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PANORAMA -- ONGOING 

PERSPECTIVE/INTENTION 

https://alumni.csu.edu.au/news-and-
mailto:carosharp30@gmail.com
mailto:vwoodwardbbps@yahoo.com.au
file:///C:/Users/HP%208200/Desktop/Panorama%20%2342%20--2022/woodsgreg@yahoo.com.au
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As current editor of “Panorama” I aim to continue 
this’ magazine’s publication, but it will be only in 
digital form accessible through email or via the 
excellent section on the CSU website. 

Wayne Bensley 
BTCAA Committee member  
“Panorama” Editor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AN EARLIER “PANORAMA” EDITOR 
REMINISCES ..(“Panorama” #30  Winter  2016) 

For the past six years I have had the privilege of 
acting as editor of the Bathurst Teachers’ College 
Alumni Association magazine, “Panorama”, 
having taken over the role from Dale Dengate who 
had capably served in this position for many years. 

In this, I was ably assisted by Denise Cramsie and 
Alan Beggs, Alan, sadly, no longer with us, who 
not only contributed ideas and articles, but also 
cast their eagle eyes over the supposedly 
completed copy to find the errors that had slipped 
through. It certainly made the three of us 
appreciate the task of the editorial staff on a daily 
newspaper. How often you read what you think is 
there, rather than what actually is! 

Producing a magazine for teachers is always 
fraught, because it is not only spelling and 
punctuation that exercise their attention, but 
points of style and suitability of vocabulary as well.  

However, it has been a fascinating window into the 
lives of alumni and an inspiration as to how many, 

on retirement from full-time employment, have 
gone on to other accomplishments and 
adventures. We have alumni who have acted as 
“Angels in the Bush”, tutoring children in remote 
areas, with the aim of giving mothers a break from 
supervising Distant Education Lessons and 
serving to give the children a different approach to 
their schoolwork. Others have become involved in 
working part-time at TAFE; serving on the 
Children’s Book Council; working for the Black 
Dog Institute; travelling internationally to give input 
into educational advances; reading the 
newspaper or describing plays for the Visually 
Impaired; walking across the Nullabor to raise 
money for a charity – the list goes on. 
 

                 

Some activities were perhaps more frivolous, but 
also great fun; learning to tap dance; travelling 
overseas with the University of the Third Age; 
taking part in the filming of an advertisement to 
encourage overseas visitors. Alumni used the 
skills gained from teaching to work in remote 
aboriginal communities, or volunteer in countries 
such as Pakistan and Nepal. Others set up 
storytelling groups, travelling around different 
schools and captivating children with their tales.  

Still others had left their teaching career behind 
them early and gone on to contribute in other 
professions. There were no doubt many stories 
we didn’t hear and achievements we did not know 
of, but one thing seemed clear; alumni were not 
going “gentle into that good night” but were 
continuing to make a contribution. 

Some of our issues focussed on special areas, 
such as the introduction of the interactive 
whiteboard and its associated technology; the 
importance of music in schools; the funding of 
State schools while using people who had 
expertise in these areas to add to our knowledge.  

Then there were the tales of the educational 
challenges that faced us during our careers and 
delightful memories from those who were sent out 

ONGOING ARTICLES, PERSONAL 

STORIES FOR PANORAMA MAGAZINE 

I am planning to set up an on-going section in 

future issues of ‘Panorama’ that gives the 

opportunity for BTC Alumni to tell briefly (250-

500 words max.) and provide some pics about 

an unusual hobby or achievement, about an 

involvement in an activity/event that is a ‘bit-

out-of-the-ordinary’, about a recognition or 

award achieved for dedicated service or long 

time involvement in an organisation. 

If it’s an Andy Warhol “15 minutes of fame” 

activity that would be great to share too. 

Please send any story/article/pictures to the 
Editor of ‘Panorama’ at the following email 
address ……with a title reference of BTCAA. 
             wrbensley@hotmail.com 

To kick off this idea I am reprinting an article 

written for an earlier Panorama that highlights 

the sorts of things that I think would be great 

to share. Get to it!! 
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to one-teacher schools in remote communities, 
not exactly ‘Wake-in-Fright’ experiences, but 
challenging nevertheless.  

At one of our Annual General Meetings of the 
Alumni Association, our guest speaker mentioned 
how he looked at his eighteen-year-old son and, 
seeing how young and inexperienced he was, 
thought; “What was the Education Department 
thinking, sending people of that age to a one 
teacher school!”  

The opening of the Memorabilia cabinet in Heffron 
House in October 2014, the inspiration of Jane 
Mitchell, Associate Professor in Education, is one 
way of showing today’s students just how much 
things have changed. During my time as editor, 
our committee continued to raise funds for the 
scholarship we present each year at CSU, with 
one significant annual event being the Open 
Garden conducted at Gail Metcalfe’s home in 
Katoomba overlooking the Jamison Valley. Here 
Gail and her trusty helpers served Devonshire 
teas to visitors strolling through the garden 
glowing with autumn colours. On the occasion 
when this event was held in October rather than 
April, it snowed and the garden was wrapped in 
white. For five years Gail and her family spent time 
and effort getting the garden ready, but after this, 
we needed to give her a break. 

 

We also celebrated the Diamond Jubilee of the 
BTC on 12th March 2011, with a commemorative 
plaque unveiled on the day, and the opening of the 
time capsule instituted by the Pioneers, the first 
group of students to attend the college in 1951. 
2011 also saw the celebration of the 10th 
Anniversary of the Alumni Association at a lunch 
in the dining room of the NSW Parliament House. 
Since its inception, Panorama has served to keep 
alumni informed of reunions. It has also featured 
the scholarship winners and celebrated the lives 
of former lecturers and students who are sadly no 
longer with us. It advertises the AGM with its array 
of interesting and informative speakers, 
sometimes ex-lecturers, other times people from 
the community, with a highlight of our time being 
the then Governor of NSW, Dame Marie Bashir in 

2014. We have been guided first by the 
indefatigable Helen Egan, President for ten years 
and then Wayne Bensley, still serving in that 
position today. (Since this was written Carole 
Sharp has taken over the Presidency ….. ed.)  

However, the magazine does not exist in a 
vacuum; we are part of that vibrant and ever 
expanding community at Charles Sturt University. 

When I began as Editor, we were aided by the 
department known as “University Relations” 
headed by Michelle Fawkes. 

Then in 2010 there was a name change to the 
“University Advancement Unit” with our new 
contact being Stacey Fish. Stacey has been a 
wonderful help, keeping us informed of CSU news 
of interest to our readers, aiding those year groups 
who decide to have a reunion in Bathurst, always 
the most popular and nostalgic venue for those big 
celebrations and finding time in her busy schedule 
to try to keep our data base current – not an easy 
task as we age.  

However, Denise and I are retiring from our 
positions in 2016. For an organisation to remain 
viable, it needs fresh eyes, new ideas to remain a 
forward-looking dynamic institution. We 
encourage any of you reading now, to take up the 
challenge. 

                  …..CAROLE GOODWIN  Winter 2016 

 

Following up on the theme of unusual or different 
activities, here is a summary of an amazing 
achievement of one of our early alumni from 1952-
53 group and an active BTCAA Committee 
Member ….. it is a replica leadlight window 
meticulously made by Olive Lawson. 

LEADLIGHT WINDOWS  

The window is a leadlight because the coloured 
glass pieces are held in place by strips of lead to 
make the pattern. It is an exact replica of a 
Cistercian original that has its origin dated at 
1240AD.  

Olive was attracted to the simplicity of the 

symbolic designs and icons that made up the 

window she meticulously made a number of years 

ago (completed in 2000) 

The Cistercian  name refers to an order of monks 
and nuns founded in France (in Burgundy). This 
order was known for its austerity of religious 
buildings and lifestyle as well as for the wearing of 
undyed (white) habits. 

The original window is believed to have been 
salvaged from a Cistercian monastery somewhere 
in SW England (Kent?) Just when that happened 
is not really known.  
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The symbolic designs and icons that make up the 
window were copied exactly in the window that 
Olive meticulously made a number of years ago 
(completed in 2000). (See pic opposite). 

Olive’s replica window was crafted from a 
template made by using a postcard published at 
Ely. It was enlarged to the exact dimensions 
required for her project. The Ely Museum agreed 
with Olive’s request for permission to make the 
replica.  

The original window, dated 1240AD, has survived 
the terrible vandalism of huge numbers of 
cathedral, church and religious windows during 
Tudor King Henry VIII’s and Oliver Cromwell’s 
later reigns in the 16th and 17th centuries. It also 
survived the great London Blitz bombings during 
World War 2.  

This original window is now housed in the Ely 
Stained Glass Museum within the precincts of Ely 
Cathedral in Cambridgeshire, England.  

Olive had a wish for her replica window to be 
housed in a permanent place with some historical 
meaning, a place that is a focus of meditation or 
prayer where the light from the window can shine 
into some sacred place. It was officially dedicated 
and unveiled on Friday 26 May 2017. The 
ceremony was presided over by Dr Chika 
Anyanwu (then Head of Campus) and Bishop 
Michael McKenna (RC Bishop of Bathurst). 

It seems that Olive’s wishes have been met with 
the window now installed in the Religious Centre 
(Building 1298) at CSU Bathurst Campus. It is in 
a quiet, religious place which has regular guided 
bible study and prayers led by a campus chaplain 
and is used as a meditation room. 

(Excerpts from “Panorama” Spring 2017 

STAINED GLASS WINDOWS This is simply 
something that may be an item of interest. On the 
subject of stained glass (leadlight) windows, the 
CSU campus at Bathurst has a fine display in the 
auditorium of the C D Blake Auditorium. Two seem 
particularly appropriate to this issue of ‘Panorama’ 
.... one the BTC logo and one the logo of the old 
Experimental Farm (known to most of us as 
Heffron House).  

Now with a really old, historic connection with 

Olive Lawson’s window there is a mix of old and 

new on campus ….. have you seen them all?? 

 NOW ….. you have an idea of the kinds of stories, 

activities or achievements I am after. There must 

be hundreds of stories (no, thousands) that could 

be shared with our readers. Every one of you has 

been more than a dedicated and effective teacher! 
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 L-R: Dr Chika Anyanwu (HOC), Olive 

Lawson (BTC 1952-53, Bishop Michael 

McKenna (Bathurst 
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BTC Alumni Association Fund  
BTCAA and “Panorama’ rely on contributions  from us 

as  BTC graduates for their continuation. Please help by 

making an annual contribution to our Fund, your first $25 

covers your annual BTCAA Membership.  

If any of your details have changed please 

email changes to   mikecree@iprimus.com.au   

      OR complete and send the following to:  

         BTCAA c/- Michael Creenaune,  

         7 Eden Street, Chatswood NSW 2067  

Date:______________________________________ 

Surname:__________________________________  

Former Name:______________________________ 

Given Name: _______________________________ 

Years at BTC:_______________________________  

Mailing  Address:____________________________ 

____________________ Postcode: _____________ 

Phone : ___________________________________ 

Mobile:____________________________________ 

Email:_____________________________________ 

I would like to receive Panorama by:  

         Email                               

NB: Printed copies have been phased out - see explanation 

on Page 2 

EXPLANATION: 
Please note that in this quest to build the BTCAA Scholarship Fund to $84 000 by the 1st of November 2025 
there are two ways in which Alumni can help.  One is to complete the form above (RHS) and choose a 
donation amount then pay by using your credit card.  A second way is to do it on-line direct by clicking  on 
the hyperlink  below  and following the instructions there (can pay  by EFT). 
https://www.csu.edu.au/office/advancement/giving-to-csu/give-now  (Note: Both allow Tax Deductability). 

  

BTCAA  Scholarship  Fund 
This scholarship, to assist study annually at any CSU 

campus, is available to a selected member of the BTC 

family – see criteria on how to apply on the CSU website. 

Currently this Scholarship Fund now stands at  $73,168. 

Our goal is for a fund of $84000 by 01/11/25. 

I wish to support the BTCAA Scholarship Appeal 

 $25         $50           $100         $250          Other 

      

    Please post this slip  to:  

        The Charles Sturt Foundation Trust 

        Charles Sturt University 

        Panorama Avenue, Bathurst   NSW  2795  

My gift to the Scholarship Fund is: $ __________                       

   Please Debit my credit card for $ _____________ 

   Card Type:              Mastercard    or    VISA 

(Please circle card above, provide numbers below: 

  

Name on Card: ___________________________ 

Expiry Date on Card: _______________________ 

Signature of Cardholder: ____________________ 

Surname: ________________________________ 

Given Name: _____________________________ 

BTC Year Group: _________________________ 

Address: ________________________________ 

______________________  Postcode:________ 

Home Phone: _____________________________ 

Mobile: __________________________________ 

Email: ___________________________________ 

 

I wish to assist the financial viability of the BTCAA  

My contribution of $___________ includes my annual 

Membership fee of $25. Any extra amount you may 

decide to contribute is considered a donation. 

Please pay by Direct Bank Deposit to: 

 BTCAA Bank Account: BSB 062300  

                             A/c No. 1013 3521  

Please include your name and College years as the 

Reference when depositing. 

 

     Treasurer BTCAA ….   Greg Woods 

     260 Greville Ave, SANCTUARY POINT NSW 2540 

 

     The Bathurst Teachers’ College 

Alumni Association Scholarship Appeal 
           KEEPING THE SPIRIT ALIVE TO SECURE THE FUTURE 

 

https://www.csu.edu.au/office/advancement/giving-to-csu/give-now

